Mr. N. E. Snyder, Attorney at Law, Brotherhood Block, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Hony:

Thank you very much for your very nice letter enclosing the clipping from the Kansas City Times of yesterday morning together with the Basic Field Manual on Physical Training. This is exactly the text that we are using together with some of our own physical education ideas brought out of college experience. It was nice of you to not only think of us, but to take the time to sit down and write.

I was greatly impressed by the splendid physical condition that I found you in, but of course any man who really thinks well of his health would be doing exactly the things that you are doing. Too many of them forget all about it when they sit around the festive board. And sometimes when they frequent the feaming suds of happy delusion!

Someone has said that we dig our graves with our teeth, and I think that was quite an apt statement. And then others like that old song, "Roll Out the Barrel", only they do not want an ampty barrel.

Again thanking you for your thoughtfulness, and with all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH